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	Missing Persons Found with Help of Metro Bus Operator

The Source is reporting on the story of two children and a mentally disabled adult who went missing from Long Beach on Saturday night and were discovered Monday morning at the Sylmar/San Fernando Metrolink Station with the help of Metro Bus Operator George Vazquez. While operating Line 230, a motorist and passenger recognized the trio at the Sylmar Metrolink Station terminal and felt they matched the description of the missing persons from the bulletin put out by the news and the Long Beach Police Department. None of the passengers on the bus had cell phones so Vazquez notified Mark Solomon and Gerardo Zavaleta at the Metro Bus Operations Control Center (BOC), who in turn notified the San Fernando Police Department, the Los Angeles Police Department and the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department (LASD). The authorities responded to the location and verified that it was the missing woman and children. Thanks to Vazquez’s keen eye, the woman and children were safely escorted by authorities back to Long Beach. Maria Reynolds, Division 15 Manager commended Operator Vasquez for his part in the recovery and for being humble in stating that he was simply relaying the information from the motorist and his patron. She added that LASD continually asks operators to act when they see something wrong on the line, and Vasquez’s action is a great example of an operator who took action. 

http://thesource.metro.net/2012/06/12/missing-persons-found-with-help-of-metro-bus-operator/
Los Angeles Times Inquires about Metro Orange Line Extension Opening and Future BRT Plans

The Los Angeles Times has inquired about the Metro Orange Line Extension opening and future plans for Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) projects throughout the county.  Metro construction and planning staff briefed the reporter, saying that the extension, set to officially open to the public on Saturday, June 30, 2012, is ahead of schedule and well under budget, and will create additional connectivity among Metro, Metrolink, Amtrak and other bus services in and out of the West San Fernando Valley.  The extension continues on the heels of the 2005 opening of the original Metro Orange Line BRT project, which has proven extremely successful and popular with riders.  Metro will soon begin evaluating other potential BRT corridors similar to the Orange Line that can be developed within the county.  The story is expected to run in the following week. 

Los Angeles Business Journal Inquires about the Status of Regional Connector Project

The Los Angeles Business Journal has inquired about the status of the Regional Connector Project and impacts of cut-and-cover operations on Flower Street that are still the subject of concern to some downtown Los Angeles property owners. Metro Planning staff reported that the project has now moved forward into the final design phase.  Metro does not comment on litigation cases, but has stated that it and Thomas Properties Group continue to work closely to address the group’s concerns with the construction method currently approved for the Regional Connector, which proposes to run beneath Flower Street in front of the company’s properties in downtown Los Angeles. The story is expected to run this week.
Metro’s San Gabriel Valley Service Council Holds a Special Meeting

On Monday June 11, 2012, Metro's San Gabriel Valley Service Council conducted a special meeting in an alternative location - the East Los Angeles Library. The San Gabriel Valley Service Council typically meets at El Monte City Hall East on the second Monday of each month beginning at 5:00 p.m. The meeting in East Los Angeles included a presentation on Lines 68 and 487/489, which operate nearby, and included a number of recommendations from the public regarding bus service in the area. Over twenty people attended the council meeting, and six participants provided comments. Other topics covered at the meeting included a presentation on the FY13 Service Council Work Plan, an Operations Performance Report, and a report on the potential extension of Measure R from Service Council Director Jon Hillmer. The council also voted on a new chair and vice-chair for the council, which will take effect next month, and discussed the possibility of holding bi-annual service council meetings in alternative locations each year.
Key Stakeholders Notified About Upcoming Service Changes
 
Earlier this week, key stakeholders representing our federal, state and local partners throughout Los Angeles County were notified by email about our service changes that will go into effect this Sunday, June 17, 2012. Notifications were sent to Mayors, City Managers and many others from cities throughout the County, Councils of Government, our partner agencies, and representatives from our state and federal delegations. The notice provided an overview of the upcoming changes, explained our service change process, discussed how the public is being notified of these changes, and provided a link with information on all of the changes. For a complete list of our June 2012 service changes, please click here.

http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/nday-June-17-with-Improved-Bus-Connections-with-Ne/
Metro Orange Line Construction Notice
Full Street Closure of Lassen Street and Old Depot Road

As part of the continuing construction activities for the Metro Orange Line Extension, the contractor will be implementing continuous street closures for the final grind and overlay (street paving). Full street closures are scheduled for Monday, June 18, 2012 through Tuesday, June 19, 2012 from 9:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. on Old Depot Road and Lassen Street between Canoga Avenue and Remmet Avenue. To view the complete construction notice, please click here.
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